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HUB Langley Local Committee  
 
Meeting Minutes 

 
Date:     Wednesday, March 16, 2022 
 
Location:    On-line meeting  
 
Chair:      Tony Bisig 
 
Minutes:    Tony Bisig 
 
Attendees:   Tony Bisig, John Evanochko, Geraldine Jordan, Mitch Nurse. 
               
 

1. Welcome & introductions. 
 

2. Adoption of February minutes.  
 

3. Old Business 
 
a. Langley City / Langley Township  - Nothing to report 
   

 
4. New Business   
                   
a.  An invitation to the March 16 meeting was sent to all members on our members list.  
 
b.   Federal Active Transportation Grant information was sent to both municipalities. 
  
c.  Tony attended the March 1 James Kennedy PAC meeting via Zoom to promote the  
     May 30 - June 3 Bike to School Week. Mitch and Geraldine have been instrumental in     
     creating an annual event at JKE that pupils and parents enthusiastically support. 
     Our committee has committed to providing prizes for JKE and Topham schools. We will    
     also seek donations from local bike stores.  
     This committee expects to participate in Go By Bike Week by having an   
      information/celebration station in Langley City and one in Langley Township.  
  
d.   The 40 Avenue Deficiency Report was forwarded to Langley Township Mayor/Council, 
      Tammy Liu and Paul Cordeiro. 
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e.  Tony participated in a Zoom meeting with cameron Perkin, Infrastructure Engineer,  
     Langley City. Major points discussed were: 

• HUB to offer input on Langley City Master Transportation Plan update. 
• Secure end of trip bike parking. 
• Cylcing infrasctructure/facilities in center of city.  

 
f.  March 14 HUB Zoom meeting: Possibility of Cycle Highways.  
      HUB report to be made available to committees by end of March. 
 These cycle highways will eventually link lower mainland municipalities and extend into   
      the Fraser Valley. It is crucial that municipalities establish common criteria  
      for the bike highways so that there is contistency for end users whether they are in West  
      Vancouver or Abbotsford.  
g.   Secure end of trip bike parking. John will spearhead our mission to bring secure end of  
      trip parking to Langley. Discussions will continue with Langley Memorial Hospital this  
      spring. This issue will also be addessed with local government and business leaders.  
  
h.   The Brookswood Fernridge Neighborhood Plan was released for public input until     
      March 21. John prepared a submission in which he shared our concerns  
      regarding the shortcomings of the proposed Road and Cycling Networks.  
      This committee's recent report on 40 Avenue deficiencies at Murray Creek was included     
      in the submission. 
 
 i.    HUB Langley's 2022 Action Plan was submitted earlier this month. 
  

§ Continue to engage with TOL and MoTI regarding current infrastructure projects such as 216 
Street, 40 Avenue and freeway overpasses. 

§ Advocate for end-of-trip secure bike parking in Langley. 
§ Continue community outreach through articles in local media, BTSW, GBWK, and 

participation in community events wherever practical during Covid19. 
 
j.    Findings of the 216 Street Phase 2 Corridor Study were shared with Township council  
      December 9, 2021. I appears that Township Council will implement minimal  
      improvements on 216 Street from 88 - 96 Avenues in the near term. Given that we are in    
      an election year, this committee will develop a strategy to engage with all prospective  
      candidates in Langley Township concerning 216 Street and other key bike routes.  
  
 
5.  Other Business/ Announcements/ Upcoming Events 
 
a. Bike to School Week, May 30 - June 3, 2022 
b. Go By Bike Week, May 30 - June 5, 2022 
c. Municipal elections October 15, 2022 

 
6.   Next meeting date: Wednesday, April 20, 2022 @ 7 pm 

 
7.   Meeting adjourned 8:30 pm 
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